District of Columbia Government
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
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Washington, DC 20003

October 21, 2022

Director Everett Lott

District Department of Transportation
250 M St. SE

Washington, DC 20003

Re: ANC6A Comments on School Parking Zone permits for School-within-School at Goding
and Capitol Hill Montessori

Dear Director Lott,

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting' on October 13, 2022, our Commission
voted 6-1-0 (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to send a letter to your agency
expressing our views on recent permit applications under the School Parking Zone (SPZ)
program made by School-within-School (SWS) at Goding and Capitol Hill Montessori.

With respect to all applications under the SPZ program, the Commission is concerned about the
failure to provide ANCs with adequate time to review and comment on school applications for
street parking permits under the School Parking Zone program. We request that prior to DDOT
issuing permits, ANCs receive the full package of materials submitted by schools, with adequate
time to review and comment.

With respect to SWS’s application, the Commission requests that signage for the south side of G
Street NE (adjacent to Sherwood Recreation Center), which is currently not Residential Permit
Parking (RPP), be adjusted to accommodate permit holders of the School Parking Zone permits
for School-Within-School. With respect to the Capitol Hill Montessori’s application, the
Commission requests that the SPZ permits cover a radius that does not extend to neighboring
ANC:s should any permit be issued to Capitol Hill Montessori or other schools that are more than
a few blocks away from the adjacent ANC.

Should you wish to discuss this letter with the Commission, please feel free to reach out to me at
6A04(@anc.dc.gov.

On behalf of the Commission,

Ambor K Hove__

Amber Gove
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

! ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on anc-6a@googlegroups.com, and newhilleast@groups.io, at
www.anc6a.org, on Twitter (@ANC6A) and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag.



